				SCFA NEWS March 7 2011 
Petition & Controversy re: potential UC Regent David Crane

This letter is being sent to  SCFA members, to interested non-members, and to Emeriti
Please pass it on. Please join the SCFA if you haven't yet done so. 
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			Dear SCFA colleagues,

Here's what's happened recently: 
· Before leaving office, Gov. Arnold nominated David Crane to be a UC Regent. Regents are supposed to be vetted and approved by the Legislature. Our Sacramento contacts were told the nomination was "dead in the water," so we didn't worry, believing that Gov Brown would withdraw it.
· Crane became acting UC Regent, was not withdrawn by Brown, and has not yet been approved by the Legislature, but is listed as a Regent on the UC Regent webage.
· Feb 27 2011 Crane wrote an op-ed in the SF Chron coming out against public unions, prompted by the Wisconsin and Ohio controversy ("Should public employees have collective bargaining?") We are dismayed. Senate Faculty are not unionized at UC, but many other employees at UC are; further, we support the unions of faculty at all levels in other states, and the public sector nurses' and teachers' unions in California.  
· The outcry was immediate, including a petition begun by the Berkeley Faculty Association against having Crane confirmed.  Please find it below, and please sign it and send it to your friends and colleagues. 
· Senator Leland Yee got wind of this and wants to block Crane's confirmation (see article in the Bay Guardian in Links). He holds a rally on Friday Mar 4. Three distinguished faculty members of CUCFA attended the rally, and their speeches were featured in the excellent 20 min. video posted on You Tube (see Links below).
· Crane back-peddled on his op-ed opinons, but a strong rebuttle to it was written by Senator Ted Lieu (see article below)
· The SFChron came out in favor of Crane on Mar.7. We must work to have a counter-op-ed piece on it. See the Link below. 
So that's were we stand. Please sign the petition, read the material, pass this newsletter to your colleagues, and carry on. 
 
Cordially,

Shelly Errington
on behalf of the SCFA Executive Board 

This letter continues the SCFA News, which will contain timely announcements, events, and petitions. It will appear irregularly, and will be in addition to a monthly Newsletter. We urge you to join the SCFA if you have not already done so, and to send the newsletter to your colleagues. Find the membership form at our website, www.ucscfa.org under "join" and roll over the words  SCFA Membership Form (click to load pdf),  or go directly to http://ucscfa.org/wp-content/uploads/2010/05/SCFA-Membership-Form.pdf
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PETITION AGAINST DAVID CRANE'S APPOINTMENT 

We have created a petition opposing the appointment of David Crane to the UC Board of Regents.
http://www.gopetition.com/petition/43586.html
Please sign - and forward widely.  This misbegotten nomination must be stopped! If approved, Crane will serve as a Regent for the next 12 years - till 2022!  
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	[image: https://imgssl.constantcontact.com/letters/images/v8_your_image_100x100.gif]LINKS YOU WILL WANT
(to op-eds, videos, etc. on this topic)  
 
David Crane's op-ed of Feb 27 2011
[http://articles.sfgate.com/2011-02-27/opinion/28635623_1_public-sector-private-sector-unions]   
 
By-Laws for the appointments for Regents:
http://www.universityofcalifornia.edu/regents/bylaws/bl5.html  
 
Here's a link to a 23 minute video of Friday's anti-Crane rally that has 
been posted on Youtube. The UC Faculty Associations make a very strong 
appearance: Stan Glantz is the first interviewee, starting at the 25 
second mark, Bob Meister's speech to the crowd is at 13:50, and Warren 
Gold gets the final word, starting at 20:50.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dUhtXoI0_kw

I think the prominence of three CUCFA members in this video, which was 
produced by an unaffiliated organization called the Labor Video Project, 
is a testament to how all three did a great job of articulating the 
important messages that CUCFA has been developing for years.  
 
SF Chron article supporting Crane as Regent:
http://www.sfgate.com/cgi-bin/article.cgi?f=%2Fc%2Fa%2F2011%2F03%2F07%2FEDVD1I5KVO.DTL  
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A Letter from DFA to the Regents about Process
The UC Davis FA plans to send the following letter to the UC Regents' Chief of  Staff, Diane Griffiths. For background, the referenced bylaws are available at: 

http://www.universityofcalifornia.edu/regents/bylaws/bl5.html

-----------------------------------

March 8, 2011

Diane M. Griffiths
Secretary and Chief of Staff of the UC Regents
1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor
Oakland, CA 94607
Phone: 510-987-9220
Fax: 510-987-9224

Dear Ms. Griffiths:

I note that David Crane is listed as a UC Regent on the 
universityofcalifornia.edu website. I wonder if the procedures for 
nominating and approving a Regent, described in the Regent's bylaws 
5.1.a and 5.1.e, were followed? With regard to the nomination, the 
bylaws specify that:

"In the selection of the Regents, the Governor shall consult an advisory 
committee composed as follows: The Speaker of the Assembly and two 
public members appointed by the Speaker, the President Pro Tempore of 
the Senate and two public members appointed by the Rules Committee of 
the Senate, two public members appointed by the Governor, the chairman 
of the regents of the university, an alumnus of the university chosen by 
the alumni association of the university, a student of the university 
chosen by the Council of Student Body Presidents, and a member of the 
faculty of the university chosen by the academic senate of the 
university. Public members shall serve for four years, except that one 
each of the initially appointed members selected by the Speaker of the 
Assembly, the President Pro Tempore of the Senate, and the Governor 
shall be appointed to serve for two years; student, alumni, and faculty 
members shall serve for one year and may not be regents of the 
university at the time of their service on the advisory committee."

And then as specified in Bylaw 5.1.a, the nomination must be approved by 
a majority vote of the State Senate. As these bylaws coincide with the 
procedures specified in the State Constitution, I doubt that they can be 
suspended by the Regents.

If this procedure was followed, when did it occur, and may we be 
provided with copies of the records documenting it? If this procedure 
was not followed, is it appropriate to list Mr. Crane as a Regent, or to 
allow him to use the title of Regent in editorials he has published in 
the San Francisco Chronicle recently. More importantly, will Mr. Crane 
be attending the upcoming Regents meeting, and if so, in what capacity?

Sincerely,

Joe Kiskis
Vice President for External Relations
Council of UC Faculty Associations and
Professor of Physics, UC Davis

cc: Adam Keigwin, legislative aid for Sen. Yee
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Sen. Ted Lieu's rebuttal to Crane's op-ed

Originally posted at 
http://www.camajorityreport.com/index.php?module=articles&func=display&aid=4613&ptid=9

Senator Ted W. Lieu (D-Torrance), Chair of the Labor and Industrial 
Relations Committee, released the following statement regarding the 
confirmation of University of California Regent David Crane:

I actively oppose the confirmation of David Crane as a UC Regent. I 
read Mr. Crane's Op-Ed in the San Francisco Chronicle in which he argues 
for the elimination of collective bargaining for public sector 
employees. I cannot support someone for the powerful post of UC Regent 
who continues to perpetuate the myth that collective bargaining caused 
our state economic crisis and has a fundamental misunderstanding of how 
our state budget operates.

In his Op-Ed, titled "Should Public Employees Have Collective 
Bargaining", Mr. Crane argues that because of collective bargaining, 
"general fund spending on higher education, parks and environmental 
protection was flat or lower." As a matter of historical fact, that is 
false. Our general fund spending generally declined because of a 
national economic recession. The recession was not caused by collective 
bargaining or public sector unions, but by private sector, out of 
control Wall Street firms at the time.

The specific reason our general fund spending sharply declined was 
because the person Mr. Crane advised, former Governor Arnold 
Schwarzenegger, reduced the Vehicle License Fee and replaced it with . . 
. nothing. As a result, the state general fund lost over $5 to $6 
billion in revenues per year for every year Mr. Schwarzenegger was in 
office. The VLF reduction has resulted in a total loss of over $30 
billion to the state, an amount in excess of the current California 
budgetary shortfall. How conveniently Mr. Crane forgot to mention that 
critical fact when it doesn't suit his ideological assault on public 
sector unions.

Now that Mr. Crane senses his confirmation may be in jeopardy, he 
attempts to marginalize his own Op-Ed by releasing a new statement 
saying he really didn't mean to attack all public sector unions, just 
those who happen to have statutory civil service protections. For those 
in Ivory Towers that distinction may have some academic meaning, but for 
everyone else in the real world that is a distinction without a 
difference. Civil Service protections do not prevent employees from 
being terminated or laid off, they provide standards for government to 
follow when firing or disciplining employees. Such protections do not 
guarantee appropriate wages or benefits, nor address a plethora of other 
issues, such as workforce safety issues.

Mr. Crane's Op-Ed also discusses political spending by public sector 
unions. In his world view, political spending by the California 
Teachers Association is inappropriate, but the massive political 
spending by the Koch Brothers would presumably be acceptable.
I cannot, and will not, support someone for the post of UC Regent who 
blames public sector employees, such as teachers, for somehow being 
responsible for our economic crisis or the resulting decline in general 
fund spending. We need UC Regents who are interested in solving 
problems, not those who twist historical facts to suit an ideological 
agenda.
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